

13 Cumberland Community Safety Partnership Action Log – 13 September 2023

Welcome and Introductions

Colin Cox (Chair), Ed Tallis, Chrissie Cremins, Gillian Brough, Catherine White, Lucy Reed, Becky Wolstenholme, Chris Blain, Richard Quinn, Wendy Binks, Ian Hussey, Amy Price, Leila Cox, Lisa Lloyd, Emma Thompson, Lisa Russell, Sally Blaiklock, Ian Seel, Gill Cherry, Molly Larkin, Paul Musgrave, Dan St Quintin

Apologies / Meeting decline notifications

Brian Massie, Jane Scattergood, Lisa Brown

Agenda Item 2 – Review of Actions taken at the 2 August 2023 meeting – Colin Cox

Minutes from the last meeting have been accepted.

Agenda Item 3 – Presentation – Clear, Hold, Build – Ian Hussey (previously circulated)

Ian Hussey presented the presentation to the group and opened the floor to questions. Agreement from the group that there is support in principle and more information will be needed over the coming months. It will need to be taken through the relevant hubs for governance and feedback any outcomes from the hubs into this group.

Agenda Item 4 – Strategy and Threat Update – Catherine White

Catherine advised that currently sorting through the data received to date and will be following up with analysis work with the expectation to go out to consultation at the beginning of November 2023 and be published before Christmas 2023.

Agenda Item 5 – ASB Chairs – Volunteers needed – Louise Coid

Confirmed in the meeting that the expectation is for all in the meeting to be available to do at least 1 case when called upon.

Agenda Item 6 – Recruitment Update – Head of Community Safety – Paul Musgrave

Advised that the job will be going out to open recruitment in the next couple of weeks. The role has been identified as 'Safer Communities Manager for Cumberland'.

Dan St Quintin offered for the role to be advertised through the Police website and Twitter if this was needed.

Agenda Item 7 – Thematic Leads – brief verbal update

Local Focus Hubs – Paul Musgrave

In the early stages of meetings regarding Raffles estate. There are also discussions with a local constable who has concerns on a rural area outside Carlisle for a suicide prevention group.

Project update on surveys coming back through from schools with 208 responses so far from young people. For the first time there was reference to Alcohol related harm in young adults and vaping.

It has been a great summer with events. A press release will be coming out across all partners. Feedback from the community has also been brilliant.

VAWG has been focusing on Workington and has a Safer Streets bid in for improvements in that locality on the agenda.

Reducing Crime – Lisa Lloyd

Lisa explained that the combined group met for the first time yesterday. The ask of partners is to take responsibility on reducing crime subgroups. In November and December this year they are to start thinking about what to include in the dashboard and how we would measure success of reduced crime within the partnerships. A Terms of Reference is to be developed that will allow for flexibility.

Domestic Abuse – Ed Tallis / Molly Larkin

Developing Cumberland's Domestic Abuse Strategy taking place at the Roundthorn on Friday 15th September and there is expected to be 50 partners represented. A survey was issued to those unable to attend.

Sexual Abuse and Exploitation – Sally Blaiklock

Advised on the discussion of the mission values for Cumberland CSP and the potential to provide quarterly updates to the CSP with action plans relating to Domestic Abuse, CSP and Child Exploitation.

There is now the concern of administrative support as the workload is quite a lot to upkeep without it. Sally asked if there were any volunteers outside of the Police force that would be willing and able to help but the lack of administrative help is felt throughout all agencies.

The discussion of a potential CSP apprentice who could support, and deliver was agreed by the Chair to be added as an action.

Road Safety – Ian Seel

Advised the Operation meeting for Cumberland took place. An update on the money raised from the speed camera van will be brought to the next meeting.

There is to be interviews this week on the Fire Resource into Road Safety (18-month secondment) with an update at the next meeting.

Item 8 – Any other business

Christina introduced the new branded documents and confirmed they will be circulated to everyone to use now they are complete.

Christina stated this would be her last meeting and moving forward Leila Cox will be at the meetings.

Item 9 – Time and Date of Next Meeting

1500-1630 – Wednesday 25th October

Action Number	Date Raised	Action Required	Owner	Date for completion	Status	Updated Position
1.	24.3.23	Colin Cox to explore staffing, resources and funding	CCox	Ongoing	Open	Funding agreed from Police and Probation Service. CCox. Ongoing conversations are being held with the NHS re funding and Local Focus Hub Leaders.
2.	24.3.23	CC to generate letter to Chairs of other partnership arrangements to introduce the CSP and start to form relationships	CCox	Ongoing	Open	Confirmed that partnerships should include Health and Wellbeing Board, Adults and Children's Safeguarding Boards, Safer Cumbria, Cumbria Road Safety and Addictions Board
	22/06/23	Colin Cox to meet with Catherine White to discuss Strategy and Threat Assessments	CCox/ CW		Closed	Meeting took place on the 14 August.

	22/06/23	<p>Liza Thompson and Ali Goodfellow</p> <p>DHR – the CSP Partnership Board agreed to sign off the recommendations as presented to the board. Next Steps:</p>	Ali Goodfellow		Closed	
--	----------	--	----------------	--	--------	--

		To submit approved documentation to the Home Office as a resubmission (noting the panel are taking up to 9 months to review reports and the fact that they could ask for further amendments, although this is unlikely).				Email from Ali Goodfellow received on the 21 July – confirming that the DHR has been submitted to the Home Office for review. The Home Office have responded to say that it will be reviewed on the 22 November 2023.
3.	22/06/23	Sally Blaiklock Violence against women and girls – agreed this was a cross cutting theme. Next Steps: To identify lead officer to take this work forward	CCox/SB	Ongoing	Open	Sally and Emma Thompson to meet and discuss further possible options
	02/08/23	Dan St Quintin and Colin Cox To meet to agree whether the CSP Manager post is advertised internally, externally or both.	CCox/DStQ		Closed	
	02/08/23	To give an update on the CSP Manager post at the next meeting	PM	13/09/23	Closed	

4.	02/08/23	Molly Larkin To give an update on MARAC (current position re additional posts)	Molly Larkin	25/10/23	Open	Written up and ready to go. Sally to go through the Presentation CSP WAF on here and then go back for the funding that is needed for the proposal. Sally will share the paper to be read prior to the next meeting.
	02/08/23	Dan St Quintin Dan StQuintin to link Catherine White with Knowsley CSP – Strategy and Threat	DStQ	07/08/23	Closed	
	02/08/23	Catherine White To provide an update on the Strategic Assessment work she has started in the next meeting	CW	13/09/23	Closed	
	02/08/23	ASB – Bank of Chairs To include a shout out at the September meeting (for the benefit of those not present at the August meeting)	JW to add to agenda	13/09/23	Closed	
	02/08/23	Ian Seel To provide an update (during his thematic lead) on the work of the Road Safety Camera Group	Ian Seel	13/09/23	Closed	

	02/08/23	Jo Watson To schedule meetings in October and December	JW		Closed	
5.	13/09/23	Admin Support To explore apprenticeship opportunities for admin support for the CSP and strands.	All		Open	